
 
 

FUNDING FOR THE LINCOLN DEPOT AND LINCOLN PLAZA  

 

 
Grants obtained by the City for Lincoln Depot restoration and Lincoln Plaza 

design and construction: 

 
• $1 million for the first phase of the Lincoln Depot restoration (State funds from 

the Governor’s office and an EPF grant) 
Status:  Funds expended and Phase 1 complete. 

 
• $3 million Lincoln Depot Foundation funding available to complete the 

restoration of the depot and create museum. 
 

• $300,000 for the first phase of the Lincoln Plaza design and construction (State 
funds from an EPF grant) 
 

• $1.135 million to complete construction of the Lincoln Plaza (State funds from 
the Empire State Development Corporation). 

 
• $125,000 for design and fabrication of the Fireman’s Memorial and the Bell 

Tower (State funds from the Community Projects Appropriation Fund) 
Status:  Project Complete and now located on Riverfront Green instead of Lincoln 
Plaza. 

 
• $1 million for the relocation and restoration of the Centennial Firehouse (State 

funds from the Empire State Development Corporation).  
Status:  Building collapsed in August 2008. 

 
• $350,000 for design and construction of a Visitors’ Center (State funds from an 

EPF grant) 
Status:  Centennial Firehouse to be used for this purpose. 

 
• $950,000 for construction of a Pedestrian Walkway over the railroad tracks from 

the Lincoln Plaza to Riverfront Green (State funds from the Empire State 
Development Corporation) 
Status:  Will not be constructed on Depot site. 
 
$7.7 million total 
 


